
  
 NOTICE TO 
 ALL EMPLOYEES 

POSTED BY ORDER OF THE  
FEDERAL LABOR RELATIONS AUTHORITY 

   
  U.S. Department of Housing and Urban Development 

_________________________________________________ 
          (Agency or Activity)    
 
By:                              Dated _____________________________________           

Julie Shaffer 
Associate Deputy Assistant Secretary  

THIS NOTICE MUST REMAIN POSTED FOR 60 CONSECUTIVE DAYS FROM THE DATE OF POSTING 
AND MUST NOT BE ALTERED, DEFACED OR COVERED BY ANY OTHER MATERIAL. 

 
If employees have any questions concerning this Notice or compliance with its provisions, they may communicate 
directly with the Regional Director, Washington Regional Office, Federal Labor Relations Authority, whose 
address is 1400 K Street, NW, 3rd Flr., Washington, D.C. 20424, and whose telephone number is (771) 444-5780.  

 
 

 

 
WE WILL NOT refuse to bargain in good faith 
with the American Federation of Government 
Employees, Council 222, AFL-CIO (the Union), 
regarding the FHA Resource Center Modernization 
Project, Phase 1 (RCMP-P1). 
 
WE WILL NOT, in any like or related manner, 
interfere with, restrain, or coerce bargaining unit 
employees in the exercise of their rights assured 
under the Statute. 
 
WE WILL, upon request of the Union, negotiate 
in good faith regarding the RCMP-P1. 
 


